Scorcher SEC at Lossie forest Elgin

On Sunday 3rd August 80 Scottish Enduro Championship riders followed in the footsteps of the British Enduro Championship in Lossie forest near Elgin. Scorching sunny weather up to 86F combined with a tough whooped out course led to a long difficult day. The checks were very tight with only the top contenders completing the course on time.

In the Expert class Derek Little won as he did at the British Championship in April. Derek was the only rider to stay within the time schedule with all the other Experts using at least their spare minute. Neil Chatham finished second improving again on his previous best performance. Allyn Scotland finished third following a big crash in his last test and pushing to stay on time between the checks. Murray Thompson, not quite fully fit, finished fourth and Grant Smith broke his toe, resulting in a DNF.

In the Clubman class Fraser Norrie was out to prove that in the sand he will be a top competitor in the Expert class next year. Fraser set times that would have seen him on the podium in the premier Scottish class. Tim Sleigh was not accustomed to the sand finishing second and Liam Beaty pushed on to third spot in the Clubman standings. Iain Martin was the only other Clubman to finish clean on time with his best ever finish in fourth.

The Over 40’s had a tough day in the sun and sand, Gavin Johnston won by just four seconds from double over 40 Champion Sean Wooley. Selkirk winner Davie Hill finished third as the sand proved difficult for him nearly 50 seconds behind.

Calum Hayes won the Clubman B class with William Nicholson second and Roger Summers third. The extra time in this class certainly helped although William Beaty retired as the going became too hot to handle.

In the Sportsman class locals Kagen Mackenzie won with clerk of the course’s son Andy Gauld second. Regular competitors Alister Watson and James Watson (no relation) finished third and fourth respectively, the Sportsman Championship remains really close between these two.

Ricky Mairs’ dad won the trials class and nobody finished second or third as he was the only competitor in this class. Well done to Jim for taking part and completing the course, he has until next year to recover before competing again.

The riders who made the journey to Elgin were rewarded with a glorious day and the pit crews could enjoy the sun for a change. The course and times proved very difficult especially for those unaccustomed to riding in the sand. 

Johnny Little and his crew set out the course to ensure that everyone travelling up to Elgin feels that they have had their moneys’ worth, once again nobody could argue that philosophy. The Experts were riding almost non stop for at least six and three quarter hours. This was the 7th round of the Scottish Championship with the ELRAT Club hosting the next round at Aberfeldy on the 7th September.    

